February 24, 2006
Dear Families and Friends,

This Sunday we pause to recognize that twelve years have passed since the WTC bombing of February 26, 1993. We mark the date to honor those who perished or were injured, but also to remember the costs of not learning from our mistakes. The 1993 bombing showed how vulnerable the WTC was to attack, and on 2001 we saw terrorists again exploit those weaknesses. It is a lesson we keep in mind when considering the possible transfer of operations for six major US ports to a company owned by the United Arab Emirates (UAE). Our ports are a serious liability to our National security. We must take action now to make them fully secure before they can be used by our enemies in an attack. We believe the transfer of control over port operation to a UAE company would make these six cities, and the rest of the nation, less—not more—secure. For that reason, VOICES, along with so many of you, will continue to oppose it unless we feel fully confident that Dubai Ports World is the best company to run the ports securely and protect America’s citizens. That will take a lot of convincing! And we will continue to follow developments closely during the next week. It was very helpful that so many of you reached out to VOICES via email or phone to express your feelings in the past week. Thanks for doing so, and please continue.
As always, the entire team at VOICES is here to help you.  Please continue to reach out.  Have a great week!

I would end the letter as above. I don’t know if it is wise to tie ourselves to a particular course of action, and Moussaoui kind of speaks for itself. Less is more with your letter, I think. Take one major theme from the week and go with it, rather than laying out point-by-point what’s in the newsletter. Hopefully they will scroll down and read it all, if not use the table of contents on the left side. 

Based on your input VOICES has reached out to key politicians expressing the strong need for a delay in this transfer and for a through investigation.  It is encouraging that the UAE has in fact put a pause to this transfer.  One fear we have is that too many opinions were taking shape without the necessary facts.  Facts will come from a properly conducted investigation.  You will see additional releases and other communications from VOICES – pressing our government leadership for information.  All of us can then decide our comfort level with the ultimate position.  If you feel so inclined, reach out to your local representatives.
We continue to update you on the Moussaoui trial.  It is understandable that many find this a difficult trial to follow closely – so we try to summarize the key news.  For those that want to remain close to these proceedings, we have included information on attending in person or if you wish to join the 1,000+ individuals who will watch via closed circuit TV.

Warm regards, 

MAF

